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Minutes 

Land Park Community Association 
Board Only Meeting 

Eskaton Monroe Lodge, Game Room 
3225 Freeport Blvd 

June 20, 2018 - 6:30 p.m. -8:30pm 
 

Board Members present:  Stephanie Duncan- President, Mitch Rohrer- Treasurer, Shannel 
LaDue, Joleen Lonigan, Craig Rutledge, John Schade, Art Taylor, and Steve Winlock.  
Absent: Alison Leary- VP 
 
6:34pm Call to order 
 

A. New board appointments- Bill Pavao, Denny Jones, Paul Parmley 
Denny Jones & Paul Parmley introduced themselves to the board. Bill Pavao was 
also present and has decided not to pursue a board seat due to other 
commitments. Motion to appoint Denny and Paul to the LPCA board made by 
Craig, seconded by John. Approved by 7 members of the board, Art Taylor 
abstained. 

B. PG&E Gas Line Replacement Update (Sean Valdez, Gas Outreach Specialist) 
Sean Valdez, Justin Besotes from Teichert, and Owen Flynn from Engineering 
Solutions were present with additional staff to share about latest phase of the 
project. The Pre-1940s pipes may have more of a tendency for leaks, so they are 
being replaced. Teichert is the contractor for the project. PG&E will be 
canvasing the neighborhood on Wednesdays and Fridays from 1-4pm to look at 
gas meter locations and mark with a yellow “whisker” flag.  
There will be holes made in the street and some areas will have trenches 
covered with metal plates. The area affected is Perkins Way and north of that 
area.  
Meters will be moved to areas where maintenance and safety are considered.  
A slurry seal is coming to the area roadways in 2019. 
So far, PG&E has sent notifications to 1,500 people. Letters were sent at the end 
of May. They also have an interactive voice recording to landlines. 
Gas line replacement project for this area will be done before December 31, 
2018. Restoration of roadways may not be completed by the end of the year. 

C. LPCA Budget Update (Mitch)- see attachments 
D. A Taste of Land Park Recap (Craig & Tommy)- Still tabulating all expenses and 

there will be an exclusive Taste meeting in the near future. It was requested by 
Stephanie that the 2019 Taste planning start ASAP and not wait until January. A 
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thank you will be put into upcoming Land Park News to thank our sponsors. 
Taste next year will be Sunday, May 19, 2019. 

E. Holiday Party (Shannel)- The absence of Holy Spirit last year did affect 
attendance. Looking at various options for this year’s event including whether 
this can be an event where volunteers can serve Eskaton residents lunch. 

F. Committee Chairs & Secretary- No board members volunteered to be Chairs for 
Land Use or Parks or be Secretary. 

G. Movie in the Park & William Land Park 100th- Friday, August 3 
Event is being coordinated by Pinki Cockrell, former LPCA board member and 
current member of Land Park Volunteer Corps. Event will begin at 5pm and 
include performance by Sacramento Philharmonic, cake cutting, possible car 
show, and a 100-year-old resident of the area. Then, Movie in the Park featuring 
“Coco” will be shown at sundown. Front Street Animal Shelter will also be 
collecting donations. Vice Mayor Hansen’s office will offer free water and 
popcorn during movie. 

H. William Land Park Tree Replacement (Mitch)- The area has an aging canopy 
that is 20 years behind schedule in plantings. The goal is to have 50 trees 
planted in the next planting season. The William Land Park sprinkler system is 
antiquated and needs replacement. One idea is to have an arborist visit LPCA 
meeting in the future to discuss trees in Land Park. 

I. Parks- Golf Course & Waterfowl (Stephanie) 
-The City voted to allow Morton Golf LLC to take over the management of the 
William Land Park Golf Course from First Tee. First Tee decided to step away 
from managing the course due to financial losses. Stephanie spoke before the 
City Council to remind them of the other maintenance needs that William Land 
Park has had for years and not to forget about those in the midst of assisting 
Morton Golf with the transition and the City taking on some of the financial 
burden of the Golf Course. Other maintenance issues the park has are: Needs a 
new sprinkler system, reforestation plan, and park bathrooms need 
replacement/renovation. We have 1 new restroom only because there was 
arson 2 years ago. 
-Boat Lake water levels in William Land Park have been low and causing issues 
for the waterfowl, particularly ducklings and goslings who cannot get out due to 
a cement lip around the lake’s edge vs. a gradual slope into the lake. Judy 
McClaver aka Lady of the Lake has assisted in relocating 5 ducks. It is believed 
some ducks have been pets that were dumped in the park. At least one had its 
wings clipped, preventing flight and indicating it was a pet. These ducks were at 
risk because they were too friendly with people and dogs. Recent incident with 
off-leash dog that jumped into Boat Lake to chase waterfowl. Judy helped 
remove ducks from Boat Lake and the LPCA Parks Committee is providing 
funding to get them blood tests, vet care, and transportation to new home. One 
duck was rehomed in Sacramento and four others were to be transported to a 
sanctuary in Oregon. 
-LPCA has requested that Parks install ramps for waterfowl to easily get in and 
out of Boat Lake until they can fix water level issue. Issue caused by float 
malfunctioning. 

J. LPCA taking a stance on: 
1. Airbnb Conditional Use Permits for year-round rentals 
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-4th Ave Airbnb short-term vacation rental has applied for a conditional use 
permit to be used as a vacation rental year-round vs. 90-days per year allowed 
by City ordinance. Numerous neighbors to this rental have contacted the LPCA 
for assistance is preventing this conditional use permit from being approved. 
Residents complain of regular parties, lack of respect by Airbnb renters, 
garbage bins not being put out or brought back in per City code, loud music or 
people talking, smoking, laughing late at night or in early morning hours, and 
driveways blocked or street parking taken up by large numbers of people at the 
residence. The Airbnb owner has rules against parties, smoking, etc. that are not 
being enforced. 
-Board discussed vacation rentals within LPCA boundaries. Concerns included 
that vacation rental users are not supporting the neighborhood, such as schools, 
neighborhood restaurants, etc. on a regular basis. If rental control ordinance is 
passed, we could see even more people turning their extra homes into vacation 
rentals. 
-Since we are in a residential neighborhood, we desire to have residents, 
whether homeowners or renters on a lease, not short-term renters. 
-Part of LPCA mission statement is to protect and preserve the quality of life we 
enjoy in Land Park. That includes keeping it a strictly residential neighborhood, 
not have short term rental businesses. 
-LPCA Board voted against any conditional use permits for vacation rentals 
within LPCA boundaries. Board does not believe vacation rentals are beneficial 
to the neighborhood, but only to property owner who is financially profiting. 
LPCA mission statement includes protecting and preserving the quality of life 
we enjoy in Land Park. Will also request feedback from LPCA members before 
writing any letters to the City. 
2. Del Rio Trail support and Excursion Train opposition 
-In 2015, the LPCA wrote a letter of support for Del Rio Trail. LPCA has been 
asked to update the letter by Del Rio Trail committee. 
-Should the LPCA write an updated letter of support for the Del Rio Trail? 
Motion made by Mitch, seconded by Steve. Craig abstained. Motion passed to 
write updated letter of support for Del Rio Trail. 
3. Marijuana Dispensaries and cultivation permits- tabled  
4. Homeless shelter in the Land Park area- tabled for now. Map provided 

showing City owned land, which are primarily sides of hills. One site is at 
Dooley Field, behind Holy Spirit School and where the Land Park Little 
Leagues plays baseball. It is not believed to be likely that the City will put a 
homeless “spring structure” tent on the sites within the LPCA boundaries. 

K. Other Business 
a. Membership BBQ will be held on October 7th from 3-5pm in William 

Land Park. Joleen is organizing event, which will include food, games, 
and music. 

Adjourned: 8:45pm 
 
Next meeting: Community meeting- July 18, 2018 at 6:30pm at Eskaton Monroe Lodge (3225 
Freeport Blvd) 
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PG&E and our contractor, Teichert, will replace roughly 
16,500 ft. of distribution gas main and 465 services in the 
Land Park Community (streets below). This work is 

houseline plumbing to homes where meters will be 

expected to begin the week of June 25th and continue   
through the end of the year. Teichert will have plumbing  
contractors Fletcher's and Brower Mechanical install  

relocated to the front of the home. 

• Perkins, Weller, Govan, Marian, Robertson, Regina, Vallejo, Fremont,
and Markham Ways

• 7th 3 rd AvenuesJ 

• 12th 13th and 14th StreetsJ J 

• Swanston and Land Park Drives
• Riverside Boulevard
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